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FINAL –02/14/2013
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For January 24, 2013   
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:04 p.m.  President Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Middle School Cafeteria. 
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Daniel Castillo, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.     

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the Pledge to the New Mexico flag were led by Jennifer Garcia and Karla Garibay.  The Mission Statement was read by President Ford.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

       A.  Superintendent’s Report 
       Gadsden Middle School Principal Veronica Quiñonez greeted      everyone and introduced Choir director Richard Martinez and Band Director Frank Chacon. The choir and the band performed for the Board and audience.  

       Superintendent Yturralde, school and district administrators presented the board with tokens of appreciation in honor of National Board Member Appreciation month.   
       Gadsden High School Assistant Principal Lorraine Soriano presented to the Board for recognition Volleyball Coach Priscilla Jaramillo and Football Coach Roy Gerela.  Both coaches were recognized by the NMAA as district coaches of the year for their individual sports.  
       Chaparral High School Football Coach Tom Smith introduced Christian Ramos voted to the All State Team as a wide receiver as well as the North/South All Star team.  Christian is the first Chaparral Football player to ever be voted to either team. 

      Santa Teresa High School Principal Katherine Harper introduced senior Robert Irigoyen who will be joining for a second year the San Antonio Crossmen Drum & Bugle Corp.  Robert will travel to San Antonio for weekend camps and the Corp will travel throughout the mid-west states during the summer.   

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford congratulated and commended everyone being recognized for their endeavors.  He thanked Mrs. Quinones and her staff at Gadsden Middle School on the hospitality room and hosting the board meeting.  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Saenz thanked and congratulated Robert, Christian and the coaches on a wonderful job of representing their schools and the district.     
      Ms. Irigoyen congratulated all of the students for doing a wonderful job. She told both Mr. Martinez and Mr. Chacon she enjoyed the music performed by their groups.  
      Mr. Castillo said we have wonderful students and staff who represent our schools quite well.  He commended both of the Coaches on doing such a wonderful job on showing their students not only how to play the game but the discipline as well.  

      Secretary Viramontes congratulated all of the choir and band students, telling them they would be an asset to their individual programs when they are in high school.  She judged a pre-k science fair.  Mrs. Viramontes said she and Ms. Irigoyen attended the STHS Coffee with the Principal where the PowerSchool Parent Portal was one of the main topics discussed.  She said that as a member of the NMSBA and the PED Advisory Board she has met with Secretary Designate Skandera to discuss money invested in education.  Mrs. Viramontes will be traveling to Washington, D.C. to represent our district and New Mexico.  

	   Student 
Representative
	D.  Student Representative Adrian Llañez reported that great things are happening at Gadsden High School.  He said it was an honor playing for Coach Gerela and thanked him for a wonderful senior year playing football.  The seniors have a FAFSA meeting to prepare them financially for college.  Adrian said that ICAT was coming up soon, where underclassmen will be selecting their classes for the next school year.  Adrian hoped everyone was doing well on their ACCESS testing.  

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the January 10, 2013 board meeting.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.    

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None  

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:   

	Annual Audit Report for the Fiscal Year Ended June 20, 2012 
	A. Mr. J.J. Griego from Griego Professional Services was present to give information on the Audit Report for the 2011-2012 Fiscal Year. Mr. Griego commended the District on having all of their audits up to date and making it easy for his firm to conduct the audit.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Annual Audit Report for the Fiscal Year Ended June 30, 2012.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Alternative Credit for ROTC
	B. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve Alternative Credit for ROTC.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	2013-2014 High School Pre-Registration Handbook 
	C. Mrs. Casillas, Director for Information Services, presented the Board information on the revisions recommended for the Pre- Registration handbook.  All of the changes were in compliance with PED graduation requirements.  
Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the 2013-2014 High School Pre-Registration Handbook.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously. 

	RFP for 3 Year Maintenance Agreement
	D. Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the RFP for a Three (3) Year Maintenance Agreement.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report for The Month Ended November 30, 2012
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO, gave the Board an overview of the Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended November 30, 2012.

	School Safety Plan 
	B. Sonny Duran, Lead Elementary Counselor, Orlando Garcia, Security Lieutenant, Judy Creegan, Nursing Director, Ralph Gallegos, Executive Director for Energy, Richard Chavez, Associate Superintendent for Support Services and Superintendent Yturralde collaborated on the School Safety Plan.  Information from Eagle Eddie, Homeland Security/FEMA, “Active Shooter, How to Respond” and readyhoustontx.gov was shared.  School level Administrators, Associated Superintendents, Directors, All Hazard Team members will continue to receive training.  

	Adjourn 
	10.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.
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